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Date:  June 11, 2019

To: Judge Hill and Commissioners

From: Clarence Daugherty, P.E., Director of Engineering

Subject: Interlocal Agreement with Community ISD regarding FM1138

The Community ISD is in the process of building a new high school on FM 1138. They 
need turn lanes before the school opens in August to make the access safe, and the 
District has to pay for the construction. TxDOT has determined that they have a 
contractor who can do this work this summer, but TxDOT will only contract with Collin 
County. Therefore, TxDOT and the Community ISD has asked Collin County to contract 
both with TxDOT and separately with Community ISD in order to be paid by the District 
and in turn pay TxDOT for the work.

This subject is being presented as two separate agenda items in order to facilitate the 
process of receiving payment from the Community ISD and making payment to TxDOT. 
The Community ISD has prepared an Interlocal Agreement which we have reviewed. It 
is recommended that the Commissioners Court approve the attached Agreement with 
Community ISD to facilitate the construction of the needed turn lanes for the Community 
ISD.


